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Dear Parents and Carers

Well that has been a really long eight weeks that we seem to have packed an awful lot in to. We have 
welcomed a number of new members of staff to the school.

Mr Cornish – Teacher of Humanities                Mr Caton – Teacher of Humanities

Mrs Yate  - Teacher of English                                 Mr Grubb – Teacher of IT and Business

Miss Tanner – Teacher of PE                                    Mr Robinson – 2nd in Science

Miss Rees  -Teaching Assistant

Our all year round staff worked really hard during the summer break and the students and staff were welcomed 
back to the fabulous outside eating and shelter area, the front of the school being painted, new curtains and 
lighting in the hall along with lots of classroom and corridor painting and display areas.

We made the decision to limit the year group to 150 students in Year 7 in an attempt to keep the school to its 
smaller size. We now have over 800 students on roll between Year 7 and 13, which is a real achievement for 
the school.

Year 11 results day was a fabulous celebration of the students and recognition of the hard work and dedication 
they had shown during the exam period and we have enjoying many of them coming back to visit us during 
their Post 16 lessons and we will be seeing them all next term when we issue their exam certificates.

Year 7 have settled in really well and are looking forward to going on the Forest of Dean residential after the 
half term break.

The extra-curricular programme has been launched and it is lovely seeing so many students learning together 
outside of the classroom and experiencing the fabulous enrichment that is on offer.  Although it seems like a 
long way away we have started to talk to the students about activities week for this summer and the new 
residentials for Key Stage 3 have started many conversations.

The cast for Grease has been announced and it has been a really highlight watching the large number of 
students involved in the dance rehearsals each week.  As a wannabe Pink Lady, I am really looking forward to 
the show this February.

Open Evening was very successful again this year and the very busy open mornings gave us further 
opportunity to showcase our fabulous school to lots of prospective students and families.  As with every year, 
we have been inundated with comments on what fantastic ambassadors for our school the students are.

I would like to wish you and your families a lovely (and hopefully not to rainy!) half term and look forward to 
welcoming the students back to school on Monday Tuesday 4th November.

Best wishes

Headteacher 



Attendance

Term 1 Attendance Update

As a school we are delighted to highlight the positive start students have made to the new 
academic year when looking specifically at attendance. It is with great pleasure we are able to 
share with you that our overall school attendance for Term 1 sits at 94.9%. This is a fantastic 
achievement, and places us over 2% above National Attendance figures for the same period and 
consistently within the top 3 across the Trust school for attendance.

Since September students have been holding weekly challenges with themselves and their tutors 
to improve or maintain high levels of attendance. This has resulted in students and staff 
discussing the importance of attendance each day. All students are aware of their own 
attendance, and we are always quick to offer support where barriers to attendance emerge.

Do you know your child's attendance? (This can be found on our Talaxy system)

At Somervale School we strongly believe that good attendance to school is crucial for a student's 
success.  This is a belief that is echoed by both the Trust and the Government and you will be 
aware is a key focus for all this academic year.

We understand that there can be challenges to ensuring your child attends school regularly, and 
these challenges may have been intensified by the recent pandemic. However, consistent school 
attendance is incredibly beneficial for your child's well-being and development. Being in school 
helps children build strong friendships, enjoy social interactions and engage in a wide range of 
learning experiences that are crucial for their mental and emotional health as well as has a 
significant impact on their academic attainment.

During the last week we have seen many students who have been recognised for their excellent 
and outstanding attendance. We are thrilled to enrol each of these students into our new 
Somervale Attendance Champions Club, this achievement is gained by students who have an 
attendance of over 97% at the end of each term. Term 1 saw over 350 enrolled into this. 

Well Done to each and every one of them. Students are rewarded with a Certificate and 
Attendance Badges for each term along with entry into the year group attendance draw.

Should I send my child to school?
It is important that if your child is well enough to be in school that they attend each day. However, 
determining whether or not to send your child to school when they are unwell can be a 
challenging decision. 

The NHS has recently provided updated guidance about common illnesses and school 
attendance, which we have provided a link to below. 

If you do decide to keep your child at home due to illness, it is important to contact school on the 
first day of their absence and inform them of the reason. Equally, if your child is well enough to go 
to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or head lice, please 
let the school office know

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


English Department
Oracy at Somervale

On Friday 18th October, a select group of Year 10 students experienced our first oracy event of the year with 
a visit and a talk from the Right Honourable Lord German.  

Mike German, Baron German has been a Member of the House of Lords since 2010 and our students had a 
chance to learn about how parliament works, including all the stages before a bill becomes an act of 
parliament. 

They were also able to ask questions and interact with Lord German, who was impressed with the informed 
curiosity that our students demonstrated. There were questions about the late Queen, the House of Lords, 
Brexit, Keir Starmer, horses and milkshakes, among others. 

Overall, this was a great experience for our students and a great launch of the oracy programme at 
Somervale. 



Music Department
MC Gardna Gig

Key Stage 4 and 5 music students from Somervale joined with students from Norton Hill for a one off live MC 
performance in mid-October. Ex Norton Hill student and now professional musician MC Gardna provided a free 
lunchtime gig followed by a workshop looking at the music business and performance insight.

The afternoon was a hive of creativity with students taking part in a rap battle at the end of the day.

MC Gardna (AKA Luke Gardner) had studied music and drama during his time at Norton Hill between 
2009-2014. Seeing a genuine musical product who had come through the ranks at one of our partner schools 
proved a real inspiration to many of the students in attendance. 



Library News

Bath Festivals Competition

Congratulations to year 7 student, Lyra on winning our school 'Lottie Brooks' book review 
competition.  Lyra won two tickets to see author Katie Kirby on the final weekend of The Bath 
Children's Literature Festival, at Bath Assembly Rooms.

7WFA
Aiden W
Mindal TP
Tristian R
Roman G
Zoe B
Flo A
Yutsu TP
Eli S
Joe R
Wilf B
Eira 

Congratulations to these year 7 students for being awesome with their reading and engagement 
with quizzing during their first term at Somervale! Amazing work!! 

7HCO
George I
Colby R
Caitlin G
Edie S
Sienna W
Joshua C

7HTA
Jacob M
Emily H
Roxanne D
Lily M
Xander J
Izzy F
Rosie W
Jasper P
Taylor W

7OCA
Ethan V
Calley P
Ronnie A
Anna R
Erin B

7EDY
Thomas H
Ashton B
Ava B



Library News



English Department
What a fantastic few days we had at Bath Children's Literature Festival this 
year.  Students from years 7, 8 & 9 have enjoyed lots of fabulous literary 
events, and a free book for each student who attended! 
Year 7 were swept away by wildest adventures with 'Impossible Creatures' 
with author Katherine Rundell at The Forum.

Year 8 enjoyed a fantastic event of poetic verse with author and poet, Matt 
Goodfellow at Bath Assembly Rooms.

Year 9 attended a fantastic session in school for a writing masterclass with 
local author, Catherine Bruton

Huge thanks to Bath Children’s Literature Festival for a fabulous Schools 
Programme and for ensuring each student received a free signed book! 
😍📚🙏



Careers Information
Careers Information - Newsletter (Term 1)

As we complete the first term of the new academic year, there are a number of careers events that have 
been undertaken this term so far. Year 10 were involved in a workshop provided by KPMG, exploring 
interview skills and team work. Year 11 have begun to have assemblies to assist with their Post-16 
destination choices. National Green Careers Week will be from 4th-9th November and KS3 students will 
have the opportunity to undertake activities as part of their tutor programme.

Term 6 Successes!
Congratulations to Year 11 who were fantastic during the Work Experience/Careers week at the end of term. 
It was amazing to see so many students in a work environment and it is evident that a lot of students who 
took part have now made further decisions regarding their career choices.



Careers Information
Support for parents/carers
Please see the links below for further details on Post 16 opportunities

Apprenticeships
https://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/influencers/support-for-parents-and-guardians#

MSN Sixth
https://www.mnspsixthform.org.uk/

Bath College
https://www.bathcollege.ac.uk/

T-Levels
https://www.tlevels.gov.uk/

Support for students

Careers Support
https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/

Career Pilot - quizzes to help with Option choices
https://www.careerpilot.org.uk/

Ros Windsor - Independent Careers Advisor
Ros is in school on a Wednesday in Meeting Room 2 for appointments with Year 10/11. However, if there 
are any specific queries from other year groups, please contact via email:
rwindsor@nortonhillschool.com

https://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/influencers/support-for-parents-and-guardians#
https://www.mnspsixthform.org.uk/
https://www.bathcollege.ac.uk/
https://www.tlevels.gov.uk/
https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/
https://www.careerpilot.org.uk/
mailto:rwindsor@nortonhillschool.com


House Department



House Department

HOUSE SYSTEM

September update:
Our first House Point update of the year sees Greyfield on top of the table, with totals being 
calculated from combining house points gained in lessons, participation in extracurriculars, raffle 
tickets and student volunteering. 

Tug of War competition:
Our first sporting competition of the year took place, seeing some serious competition between 
houses in a Tug of War competition. Greyfield took the win, followed by Ammerdown, Harridge, 
and then Stockhill in last place. It was fantastic to see so many students and staff representing 
their houses, and to see so many students cheering them on!



House Department



House Department
House Representatives:
Following our successful House Captain election at the end of last year, we wanted to give other 
students the opportunity to take a leadership role within each house. Our elected House 
Representatives will help lead events, come up with new initiatives, and support our House 
Captains in their role. 

YEAR 7 YEAR 8 YEAR 9 YEAR 10 YEAR 11

Kane M
Lily-Rose P

Reece K
Kenzie D
Lily P

Emily M
Poppy M

Anthony B
Daisy D

Joscelin M (Captain)
Oscar R (Captain)

Ammerdown Reps:

Harridge Reps:

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11

Nathaneal
Ronnie A
Poppy T

Amelia S
Sam C

Dexter G
Kodi R
Ethan H-P

Megan B
Ava B
Darcey D
Coco L

Tyler L (Captain)
Nara E (Captain)
Ava F
Amelia S

Greyfield Reps:

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11

Elliot P
Reggie L 
Ameia B 
Anya H 

Mason B 
Alex B
Finley L

Lucy W 
Phoebe F 
Oliver H 

Hue A
Ruby A

Hope K (Captain)
Zara R (Captain) 

Stockhill Reps:

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11

Skye Y
Joe R
Corey C

Evie B
Harrison F
Lacey-Mae R
Rebecca P

Jacob B
Christine M

Isla H
Izzy P

Ruby R (Captain)
Jacob O  (Captain)
Maria EC
Tom H



House Department

House Logo competition:
With this being the first full year of our new houses, students were asked to design the new house 
logos as part of their first competition of the year! Thank you to all of the students who submitted 
designs - it made the final decision very challenging!

Ammerdown badge - designed by Maisie W, 9EKD

Harridge badge - designed by Kodi R, 9EKD

Greyfield badge - designed by Bow H, 7HTA



House Department
Stockhill badge - designed by AnaÏs RK, 9EKD



Local Area

On Thursday 3rd October, during morning breaktime, Somervale School staff hosted their annual 
Coffee Morning in the staffroom, in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support 

Staff managed to raise a fantastic £260 for the charity. 
Thank you to everyone for their support - their baking, buying
and generous donations!  Amazing! 



SEN Department

Project SEARCH is a one-year supported internship programme for young people who are aged between 16 
and 25 with an EHCP. It is a perfect option for those individuals who need some support in 'bridging the 
gap' between school/college and paid employment, and the programme maintains consistently excellent 
outcomes in terms of graduates successfully securing and maintaining jobs. 



SEN Department
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SEN Department
SEN:
Dyslexia Awareness Month is in October

We often hear about dyslexia in the world around us. But what is it, and how as parents can we support our 
children?

On the ‘Made by Dyslexia’ website, it says that:

“Dyslexic brains process information differently. This results in a pattern of strength, like problem 
solving, creative thinking and seeing the big picture. Plus, challenges like spelling, reading, writing 
and rote learning.”

Knowing how to spot, support and empower dyslexic thinking can transform the life of any dyslexic child.’

(https://www.madebydyslexia.org/parents/)

What can parents do to help?

- Don’t feel guilty. You did not cause your child to have dyslexia and you could not have prevented it.

- Talk to your child about dyslexia and explain how it may affect the child and what you both can do to 
overcome it. 

- Read with your child. Paired reading is a wonderful technique which encourages reading for pleasure and 
meaning.

- Talk to your child – about this and that, everything and anything, just chat.  Help with homework by being 
close at hand to answer questions and to ensure that the child stays on task. 

- Keep in touch with the school and keep teachers informed of how things are progressing for the child.

- Using a computer can be a great help to a student with dyslexia. If possible, encourage your child to learn to 
touch type. 

Please look at https://www.bdadyslexia.org.uk/advice/children for more information and 
advice, and to find information booklets and webinars.

https://www.madebydyslexia.org/parents/
https://www.bdadyslexia.org.uk/advice/children


PE Department

PE Newsletter Term 1 2024/25

Equal Access School Award
We are proud to announce that we have been awarded the Equal Access School Award 2024 by Barclay’s 
for our outstanding work supporting Girls Football in the school.

Netball 
We have had a brilliant term for Netball with some great progress being made with all year groups and 
some excellent attendance to our after school Netball Club on Wednesday. A special mention to Maisie 
Dowding who has been coaching and supporting the Netball students incredibly well and who has 
progressed massively in herself too! Special mention to our YR8 Netball team who have beaten 
Writhlington recently in an away game and our YR10 Netball team who have beaten Chew Valley in the first 
2 weeks of school! Well done to Tyler L, Jas B, Isla H, Izzy P, Lily P, Matilda K & Marcie H for being great 
Sports Leaders and Netball Umpires for the Large Schools Primary Netball tournament. Great work team!



PE Department
Football
Recreational football has been running after school on Mondays and has seen some great numbers of both 
boys and girls coming along to play football. After half-term Girls Football Training will start as we look to 
improve on our performances ahead of our BANES fixtures. Despite some very strong performances and 
plenty of goals scored in our Somerset Cup fixtures from both our boys and girls team, our only team still in 
the Cup is the U14 Girls. All teams have learnt a lot from their performances and look forward to their 
upcoming BANES fixtures

Rugby 
This term has seen a strong return of rugby to Somervale school with Year 7,8 & 9 putting out a boys’ team 
and a large number of girls attending training with Miss Low. We have had a mixed bag of results but some 
excellent performances from all involved. A special mention to the Year 8 team who are going from strength 
to strength due to their excellent teamwork



PE Department
Sport Leaders
For the first time we have introduced the Sport Leader Programme at Key Stage three. All students had the 
opportunity to apply and demonstrate their leadership skills during a double lesson. From this process, around 
50 students in both Years 8&9 have been successfully selected to join the programme. Letters will be sent 
home at the start of next term to congratulate these students. In the meantime, our existing leaders have 
already run a fantastic primary school football and basketball event. Well done to you all!

Inter House competition
The last week of term 1 was dedicated to a house dodgeball tournament. Students competed against other 
houses in their year groups to gain house points! Year 7’s played Monday with Harridge taking 1st place. 
Stockhill Year 8 team took the victory on Tuesday with the Year 9 Greyfield team won on Thursday. Year 10 & 
11 games were extremely close with Stockhill, Ammerdown and Greyfield came joint 1st! Well done Greyfield 
for winning the overall competition (leaderboard below).

Overall Totals:

Ammerdown 4 4th

Greyfield 9 1st

Stockhill 5 3rd

Harridge 6 2nd

Running Club & Cross Country
Due to the success of the running club in the summer term, we continued with our Monday night run 
around the local area. Due to the shorter evenings, we have had our last session of 2024 but will return in 
2025. A big well done to all of our runners that competed in the BANES Cross Country event in early 
October at Lansdown Playing Fields. Congratulations to Isla H and Nikitta F for positioning in the top 10 
in their age group securing their place in the next round of competition.



PE Department

Silver DofE (BDU)
Well done to all students who took part in the final D of E expedition at the start of term 1. All students 
showed great resilience, teamwork, map reading and organisational skills. The weather luckily held off so 
both students and staff could enjoy the lovely views during their expedition. Well done all!

Individual Success
Maisie and Rosie W recently travelled to Holland to represent England in the European Majorettes 
Championships 2024. They both did amazing in their categories, in particular Traditional Pompons corp  
where Maisie came in 2nd place and Show twirl Accessories Corps where Rosie came in 4th place. There 
were 1147 athletes competing from 15 different countries so to get these results is an incredible 
achievement!

Tyler L in Year 11 has also gained his allowances for Somerset Netball Umpiring which is a brilliant 
achievement! Tyler helps coach and umpire in Sports Leaders Festivals regularly in and out of school 
which is superb and is progressing amazingly!



PE Department



School News

Aiming High

We’re delighted that many of our students managed to achieve their targets across a range of subjects last 
year with many students going above and beyond to surpass their subject targets. This shows the fantastic 
level of dedication from our students as well as the focused support from our teaching staff to help students to 
realise their potential and raise their aspirations for what they can achieve. 

With this in mind, we have raised the level of challenge for many of our students so that their targets remain 
aspirational. New targets will be issued to students at the start of next term and will appear on all subsequent 
Progress Reports. We hope that these new targets will help to challenge and motivate our students to reach 
even greater heights in their learning and fulfil the very best of their potential.

Mr T Herron
Deputy Headteacher
Curriculum & Standards
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School News

The new autumn Covid-19 booster vaccination and nasal flu vaccination will be available from 
October 3rd for children aged 6 months -18 years who are at increased risk of getting seriously ill 
from Covid-19 or flu because of a health condition or treatment.
More information can be found here: https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/covid-19-vaccine
 
There is information on how to book using the national booking system (NBS).
 
There is also a half term Covid-19 and flu vaccination clinic for eligible children 6 months -18 
years on 30 October at Kempthorne House, St Martin’s Hospital, Bath 10.00-16.00.  Walk 
ins are welcome, appointments also available via the national booking system (NBS) and 119

https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/covid-19-vaccine


Events



Term Dates 2024/2025

Additional Inset day 27th November 2024


